## **REGULAR MEETING, GREAT VALLEY TOWN BOARD, JUNE 10, 2019**

The Great Valley Town Board held a regular meeting on June 10, 2019 at 7:00 pm at the Great Valley Town Hall with the following members present:

PRESENT Deputy Supervisor Gerry Musall

Councilwoman Sandra Goode

Councilwoman Lori Finch
Code Officer Rich Rinko

Highway Supt. Jack Harrington
Supervisor's Clerk Hildagarde Krause

Plan Brd Chair Chris Schena
Attorney Peter Sorgi
Supervisor Dan Brown

ABSENT: Councilwoman Becky Kruszynski

OTHERS: Catt. County Legislators Dave Koch and Sue LaBuhn, Bob and Sandy Patterson, Bob Skibniewski, Kallen Quigley, Connie Hellwig, Coleen Bower, Derek Rule of MDA Consulting Engineers, Eric Wholers of Catt. County Health Department, Jessica Schwartz-BonnVal Resident

Deputy Supervisor Musall opened the meeting with the pledge of allegiance at 7:00.

#### **MINUTES**

MOTION was made by Councilman Musall, seconded by Councilwoman Goode to accept the minutes of the May 13 meeting. All in agreement.

### SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

No motion to accept at this time.

#### **FOOD PANTRY**

Connie Hellwig, a representative from St. Paul's Lutheran Church in Ellicottville gave a presentation on the Food Pantry Proposal previously submitted to the Town Board. She stated the church has been discussing the need for a food pantry in the Great Valley, as it remains underserved by the WNY Food Pantry. The food pantry would need use of the hall the last two Saturdays of the month, either 9-1 or 1-5. Volunteers from the church would stock the pantry, and distribute the food for the first six months, after which, they would be picked up by the WNY Food Pantry as a distribution site. Josh Bower is the food pantry church contact.

The Board thanked Mrs. Hellwig for the presentation, and tabled the discussion.

Deputy Supervisor Musall reported the Town has received a Sales Tax check in the amount of \$136,043.77, and a Mortgage Tax check in the amount of \$8,792.76.

#### **KILLBUCK PAVILION**

Bob Patterson, along with the KillBuck Committee, is organizing the second annual KillBuck Community Picnic on August 4, 2019. They were looking into if a 501c classification is needed, but it was determined that is not necessary, as they operate under the Town.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Finch, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Musall to use \$600 from the KB funds towards the cost of the Community Picnic. All in agreement.

# REGULAR MEETING, GREAT VALLEY TOWN BOARD, JUNE 10, 2019 Cont.

## **Page Two**

#### **REPORT FROM TOWN OFFICIALS**

<u>Assessor</u> – Deputy Supervisor Musall reported the following for Chris Holewinski:

- Grievance Day was May 29<sup>th</sup>. The BAR forwarded Statement of Changes, and assessments have been edited accordingly.
- Final assessment roll will be available July 1.

#### <u>Planning Board</u> – Chris Schena reported the following:

- No meeting in May, members attended training in Houghton
- 3 minor subdivisons
- Micro-cell tower
- Hydro-plant
- Advised the Board we may wish to adapt a 'Solar District' similar to the Mining District. Also advised the Town's Wind Turbine laws need to be updated.

#### Zoning Board of Appeals -No report

#### Building Code Officer – Rich Rinko reported the following:

- Issued 0 building permits
- Prop. Maintenance- Langworthy's have until the end of June to begin clean-up, Freaney's
  have started cleaning. Horvath postponed their court date until next month. Spako-placed
  stop work order on garage, as it wasn't to specs.

#### <u>Highway Superintendent</u> – Jack Harrington reported the following:

- Repairing roads
- Skidpaving, tar & chip, mowing roadsides

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

Town Hall Roof-sale on materials for orders placed in June.

MOTION was made by Deputy Supervisor Musall, seconded by Councilwoman Finch to go to bid for labor only, as Town will purchase materials. All in agreement.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Goode, seconded by Councilwoman Finch to authorize MDA Consulting Engineers to advertise for bids for work to be done at BonneVal, and bids will be opened at August meeting. All in agreement.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Discussion over boat launches within the Town, Catt. Co. Legislator Dave Koch stated there is funding available, but it has not gone to committee.

MOTION was made by Supervisor Brown, seconded by Councilman Musall to approve the proposal set forth by St. Paul's Lutheran Church, Ellicottville to set up a food pantry in the Town Hall. All in agreement.

## <u>AUDIT</u>

Claims No. 109 through No. 126 General Fund totaling \$6,428.42 were audited.

Claims No. 69 through No. 78 Highway Fund totaling \$14,151.73 were audited.

Claims No. 30 through No. 35 Special Districts totaling \$3,428.29 were audited.

MOTION was made b	oy Councilman Musall	l, seconded b	y Councilwoman	Finch to a	djourn the
meeting at 8:20 pm.	All in agreement.				

, Toni Evans	, Town	Clerk
	, Toni Evans,	, Toni Evans, Town